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August 28, 2009

Advice No. 3660T

David Danner

Executive Director and Secretary
Washington Utilities and 

      Transportation Commission
1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W.

P.O. Box 47250

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

Dear Mr. Danner:

Qwest Corporation is forwarding for filing the sheets listed on Attachment A. 

This filing streamlines the options for commercial building owners for the placement of Qwest Intra-Premises Network Cable and Wire (IPNCAW) facilities into their buildings.  Qwest has reduced the number of options to a single Minimum Point of Presence (MPOP) option.  Under this option, Qwest will extend its facilities to, and terminate them at, a single designated point in the building (usually the main telecommunication room) to provide service to building tenants.   
This change only affects the initial provisioning of IPNCAW  by Qwest in new buildings  If a building owner wants to relocate existing cable or equipment, the terms and conditions for that work is covered under tariff sections 2.8.1 B.1., 2.8.1B.2., and 2.8.1B.3.  

This change should benefit building owners who choose to have a 3rd party maintain their house cable because it will eliminate disputes regarding the ownership of such facilities.
If you have questions concerning this filing, please contact me on (206) 345 - 1568.

Sincerely,

Mark Reynolds
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